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I didn’t think it was possible for my second year as 
Executive Director to be even busier than my first, 
but I’m glad to say I was wrong! After we successfully 
raised $260,000 in 2015, we listened to feedback 
from patrons, staff, and volunteers. The 
overwhelming requests were to update the 
community meeting rooms, add new technology, 
including more public computers, and arrange a 
more efficient work space for library staff. We are 

proud to announce that all of our campaign projects have been completed, 
to make the library a more friendly and welcoming space for everyone in 
the Bradford community.  
These projects were necessary for the library to accommodate a growing 
user base. This year, we’ve had 800 more computer log ins than during the 
same time period in 2015. Last year, we had 5,500 more people walk 
through our front doors than we did in 2014. As more people learn about 
the resources we provide, these numbers will only continue to increase. I 
see a bright future for the library, one where we continue to offer more 
programs for all age groups, forge more connections and partnerships, and 
make life better for our entire community. Our hardworking staff, 
volunteers, and trustees make this all possible, and I’m very grateful for all 
the hours they’ve dedicated to the library this year.  

Making Life Better continues to guide us through our 
annual ask as we remain committed to our mission 
to inform, educate and enrich our community. 
Because of the continued support of our staff, 
patrons and volunteers, I am proud that our library is 
able to meet the needs of many demographics of our 
community. 
During my tenure as Chairman of the Board of 

Trustees, our team made a commitment to work diligently to adapt to the 
evolving world and provide improvements that will sustain the Bradford 
Area Public Library well into the future.  I am proud to state that our 
commitment to community relations, governance, fiscal responsibility and 
technology is the strongest it has ever been.  Because of our professional 
board of trustees, committed patrons and remarkable community support, 
we are making an impressive impact to improve the quality of life for our 
community.  I am especially grateful for the leadership of Lacey Love, her 
staff and volunteers who have remained committed to this mission to 
serve our library. 
Our vision to make life better continues to evolve, and I am so proud of the 
Bradford Area Public Library.  The broad and consistent services are 
bringing so much value to our community that will resonate for 
generations to come.     

Lacey Love, MSLIS, Executive Director  
Judy Carr, Program Coordinator  
Amanda Gustafson, Business Manager  
Fran Goodrich, Interlibrary Loans  
Emily Zinsner, Cataloging  
Taffy Meyer, Circulation Desk 

Supervisor 
Autumn Ament, Front Desk 
Heather Flaherty, Front Desk 
Donna Green, Front Desk  
Lorna Grove, Front Desk  
Isaiah Hatcher, Front Desk 
Mary Kafferlin, Front Desk  
Sandy Caprarotta, Early Literacy 

Consultant  

S t a f f

B o a r d  o f  T r u s t e e s  

Marie Troskosky, Teen Program Advisor  
Elaine Summerday and Len Norville, 

Senior Outreach Advisors  
Jane Bowes, e-book and DVD cataloging  
Patti Fisher and Linda Fox, Book Sale 

Coordinators 
 

M a n y  T h a n k s  t o  
O u r  V o l u n t e e r  
L e a d e r s  

C h r i s  M i n i c h ,  B o a r d  C h a i r   



Page 3 

Roger Alexis 
American Refining Group 

Michael Anderson 
Anonymous (10) 

James and Catherine Baldwin 
Dean and Jean Bauer 

Leroy Beckes 
James Belardia 

Ron and Rita Bennardi 
Between Four Walls 

Theresa Bond 
Gregory and Cherie Booth 

Jim and Anne Bouquin 
Ann Bowman 

Bradford Bridge Club 
Bradford Hospital Foundation 

Mary Brandow 
Bill and Linda Bredengerd 

BRMC Employee Service League 
Margaret Bryner 

John and Tina Bulmer 
Thomas and Rosemary Burke 

Clair and Patricia Butler 
Francis and Rita Carducci 

Gene and Donna Carll 
Terry and Heather Carlson 

Janice Caruso 
Karen Cassin 

Yvonne Cattoni 
Willard and Joyce Cline 

Joseph and Peg Costanzo 
Anne Cummiskey 

William Cummiskey 
D.S. Groff Electric 

Greg and Maxine Davis 
Lawrence and Pat Donahue 

Sarah Dorn 
Lee Doynow 

James Du Shaw 
George Duke 

E & M Engineers & Surveyors 
Cyril and Pamela Emerson 

Craig and Kimberly Engstrom 
Robert and Ann Esch 

Jim and Lisa Evans 
Jean Everett 

Robert and Susan Fee 
Frederick and Loni Fesenmyer 

Howard Fesenmyer 
Fraternal Order of the Eagles 2432 

Richard and Jan Frederick 
Father Leo Gallina 

John and Ann Gannon 
Leora Gardner 

Robert and Janice Geisler 
James and Karen Gelston 

Bruce and Tina George 
Margie Girard 

Maureen Glassberg 
Bill and Anne Goldstein 

Fran Goodrich 

Gail Goodridge 
Alan and Nancy Gordon 

Nathaniel and Cindy Graham 
Don and Pat Graybill 

Stephen and Gail Grillo 
James Guelfi 
Betty Hach 

Steven and Ingrid Hardin 
Craig and Neidra Hart 

Craig and Nancy Hartburg 
Anita Herbert 

William and Pauline Higie 
Fred and Beth Hilzinger 

Patricia Hitchcock 
Margaret Holland 

Georgie Homa 
Robert and Marie Jarrett 

Richard and Patricia Johnson 
Jacquelyn Jones 

Ann Keane 
Kessel Construction, Inc. 
Richard and Ann Kessel 

John and Marlene Kijowski 
Kiwanis Club of Bradford 
John and Marjory Knox 

KOA Speer Electronics, Inc. 
Alex and Andy Kuzmeskas 

La Stella Auxiliary 
David Lee 

Werner and Christine Leutert 
William and Terri Leven 

Marian Lineman 
Terry and Lisa Love 

Jane Luciano 
Michael and Jean Luciano 

Irvin and Sandra Lyter 
Katie Maley 

Brad and Sally Mangel 
Robert and Julie Marasco 

Dick and Carol Marcott 
Bert and Linda Marovich 

Mick and Michele Marshall 
Tina Martin 

James and Nancy Mattson 
Jim and Marcia McAndrew 
McCourt Label Company 

Johnna McCullough 
Richard and Ruth McDowell 

McKean County Animal Hospital 
Dianne Meier 
Ellen Mialky 

Madeline Miles 
Dan and Christine Minich 

Michael and Diane Mitchell 
Linda Monti 

Jerry and Harrijane Moore 
William and Donna Moore 

Tom and Julie Moyer 
Elizabeth Myers 

Narayan and Saguna Nayak 
Ross and Patti Neidich 

Eugenia Nelson 
Northwest Savings Bank 

Daniel and Sandy O’Brien 
Olszak Management Group 

Ron and Terri Orris 
John and Rosemary Osborne 

Ray and Karen Ostrum 
Oxley’s Service 

Ed and Karen Pecht 
Carol Pecora 
Tim Pecora 

Bruce and Beverly Perry 
Cornell and Betty Pfohl 

Herman and Marilyn Pickles 
Anil and Debra Pradhan 

Deborah Price 
Clare Pusateri 
Claudia Quinn 
Edie Raught 

Nancy Reynolds 
Rick and Marilyn Richards 

John and Rebecca Ryan 
Patrick and Carol Ryan 

Russel Safran 
Frederick and Deborah Sanderson 

John and Jeanie Satterwhite 
J Eric Schonblom 

Herbert and Lois Schueltz 
Jim and Jean Shields 

John and Patricia Shinaberger 
Arthur and Susan Shonts 
Greg and Susan Silvestri 

Craig and Martha Simmons 
Stephen and Vicki Skvarka 

Smith, Best & Stoneking, PC 
Bonnie Smith 
Marilyn Smith 

Beverly Spadafore 
Stateline Supply Company 

Louise Stoltz 
Sheryl Stout 

Sundahl and Co. 
Alan Swanson 

The Pembroke Foundation 
The San Francisco Foundation 

John and Kristen Tim 
Jere Troka 

Paul and Marie Troskosky 
David and Karen Troutman 

Patricia Vecellio 
Rita Verolini 

Pat and Jessica Vigliotta 
John and Maurene Watson 

Marie Weaver 
Harold and Karen Wiley 

Woody and Pat Woodruff 
Christopher and Carol Wurster 

Doris Young 
Dorothy Young 

Daniel and Emily Zinsner 
Zippo Manufacturing Co. 

We extend our heartfelt gratitude to our Making Life Better Capital Campaign donors. Thank you for helping us meet our goal! 
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O u r  P r o g r a m s  a n d  O u t r e a c h  

T e e n  B o o k  C l u b  
The BAPL Teen Book Club is in its fourth 
year under the advisorship of Marie Tros-
kosky with assistance from Jean Keltz and 
Brian Kelley.  We've grown from 12 mem-
bers to nearly 30, averaging about 20 
teens at each meeting.  Our mission is to 
offer local teens (ages 13-18) a chance to 
interact with other teens who enjoy read-
ing.  We also provide activities that  
encourage social interaction, personal  
enrichment, and enjoyable leisure activi-
ties. 
This summer was very full for the 
Club.  We took 30 teens and 23 adults on a 
one-day trip to New York City to tour the 
NYC Public Library and to see the Broad-

way play "The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-time," based on the novel of the same title about an 
autistic boy’s adventure to find his missing mother.  We really enjoyed reading the novel as a group and were 
very pleased with its dramatic counterpart.    
 
The club also offered one of its many Read-a-thons in July, three hours of continuous reading with breaks for 
snacks.  At the beginning of August, we offered five workshops to teens in patch poetry, clay sculpting, portrait 
photography, cartooning and adult coloring.  Between 10 and 15 teens and adults attended each workshop.  All 
agreed they were enriching and fun.  The Teen Book Club meets the third Tuesday of each month from 5-6 PM. 
 

O u t r e a c h  P r o g r a m s  
 
The Bradford Area Public Library has many new 
outreach programs designed specifically for lit-
eracy. The outreach programs provide an ele-
ment of learning about our library and what we 
have to offer. Making connections in the com-
munity is a wonderful way for BAPL to share its 
resources.  Many of our programs are outside 
the library such as the YMCA preschool, Chris-
tian Academy, Growing with Grace Preschool, 
School Street Read Across America Day, Beacon 
Light, and Evergreen Elm. Some come to the 
library weather permitting. If not, we travel to 
their locations. There are themes each month and a craft is provided to extend their knowledge of a story. 
Many have reached out to our library to designate a specific day and time for their program! We also have been 
going to the community for special events such as the Pumpkin Fest, Kids Fest, family visiting day at FCI 
McKean, and the Senior Expo.  We truly appreciate the many invitations to serve our community both within 
and outside our doors! 
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P r o g r a m s  a n d  O u t r e a c h  C o n t i n u e d  

 

Senior Outreach 
 
The senior outreach program has continued to grow over the past year, now including all nursing homes, assist-
ed care homes, and senior centers across McKean County. Books from our separate large-print collection are 
given to individuals based on their preferences, and books are also rotated in several libraries within the 
nursing homes. Besides handing out books, the senior outreach program also does group reading activities at 
the Bradford Pavilion, and hands out large-print coloring books. The senior outreach large-print collection is 
now well over 1,000 books, and we consistently work with the other McKean County public libraries to add to 
that collection via donations. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

S t o r y  S e e k e r s  

Our youngest learners, their families and friends partici-
pate in weekly storytelling experiences in the newly  
renovated children's space. Our Story Seekers project is 
based on the children's book, Babayon and the Magic 
Star, a story about a fierce lion who was magically trans-
ported to the beautiful peaceful Island of Shama Bama. 
He discovered many new friends who were so kind he 
decided to stay.  
 
Each month a new study topic is presented followed by 
open-ended play experiences that encourage active 
learning and inspire a young child's imagination.  Adults 
and children look forward to engaging in 
interactions and completing projects with their friends 
each week. Story Seekers participants have opportuni-
ties to create their own stories in many different ways 
using open-ended art materials, building blocks, writing 
and drawing, and dramatic play.  

4,692

449 355

2016 Program Attendance (through 8/31)

Children's

Teen

Adult
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The Library’s 

card holders 

and visitors 

have grown 

steadily over 

the last five 

years.  8,380

9,335

9,725

10,447

10,708

Card Holders

2016

2012

2013

2014

2015

56,865

67,949

77,309

76,387

81,936

Visitors

2015

2014

2013

2012

2011

E m p l o y e e  S p o t l i g h t s . . .    

F r a n  G o o d r i c h  
After 27 years of service to the library, we are so sad to say goodbye to Fran Goodrich, as she 

has announced her retirement, effective October 19. Fran started working at the library in 

1989, and she has had a variety of job duties over the years. After her retirement, Fran plans 

on volunteering at the library and devoting a lot of time to her favorite hobbies, reading cozy 

mysteries and cross-stitching. When asked what her favorite memory was from the past 27 

years, Fran said, “The people and the cats. I’ve become friends with many patrons I see in the 

library every day.”  

A u t u m n  A m e n t   
Autumn Ament has worked at the BAPL for nearly a year and a half, and she currently works at 

the front desk and handles all book processing. Autumn’s favorite part of working at the library 

is dealing with the interesting patrons. She also loves that there’s never a dull moment!  

Earlier this year, Autumn put together a murder mystery program based on local Bradford histo-

ry during the Prohibition era.  For Autumn, “The most rewarding part of the program was hear-

ing participants reminisce about their grandparents discussing actual names and events that I 

used for the murder mystery.”  She looks forward to holding another murder mystery later this 

year.  

M a r y  K a f f e r l i n  
You can find Mary Kafferlin at two of Bradford’s libraries – Bradford Area Public Library (BAPL), as 

well as the Hanley Library at the University of Pittsburgh at Bradford. She has worked at BAPL for 

a year, and she’s been the Serials and Cataloging Specialist at Hanley for eight months. Although 

she works full-time at Pitt, Mary still loves doing children’s programming at BAPL. She has a pas-

sion for children’s books, and she’s grateful to have the opportunity to share her passion with 

others through exciting, engaging children’s programming. You can stop by to see Mary during her evening story 

time at 6:00 PM on the second and fourth Wednesday of every month! 
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2 0 1 6  A n n u a l  R e p o r t  

T h e  N u m b e r s  a t  a  G l a n c e . . .  

While government funding 

provides the largest source 

of income for the library, the 

amount of government  

funding received has not  

increased in the past six 

years. Private gifts and   

donations are critical to fill  

gaps in funding.   

Each year, the 

Board of Trustees 

assures that funds 

are  

available to support 

the operations of 

the Library.   

With over 43,000 circulations 

since the beginning of the year, 

the Library is on track to have 

more than 55,000  

circulations in 2016. 



Bradford Area Public Library Mission and Vision  

Mission 

To provide the resources to inform, educate and enrich our community in a way that 

demonstrates: 

 Literacy 

 Equal access and diversity 

 Lifelong learning 

 Fiscal responsibility  and  

integrity 

 BAPL’s rich heritage 

 

Vision 

To be a recognized as a premier library in service to our community. 

 

67 West Washington Street 

Bradford, PA  16701 


